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THE ASHEVILLE AVALANCHE 

 

THE NEWSLETTER OF THE  
ASHEVILLE SKI & SNOWBOARD CLUB 

 
December 2023 

  www.ashevilleskiclub.com 

 

President’s Message 
 

Welcome to Winter 2023-2024 Skiers & Boarders! 
 
 
In November we participated in the “wheel and deal” sale at Ski 
Country Sports, our local ski and board shop – thanks to Craig 
and his staff for all their support. They have all the gear you 
need, and they are right around the corner! 
 
Lots of ASSC members are in Steamboat Springs as I write this, 
sharpening their racing skills. Our first club race is December 16 
so sharpen your skis and tune your boards! 
 
We need a new treasurer and a membership chair. Previous leadership is ready to help you 
along with your contribution to the club, so dust off your calculator and Excel skills – we need 
your help. Also, if you have more aspirational visions, think about running for President in the 
spring, we need new leaders – all are welcome! 
 
Our December meeting will be at Asheville Sports Club back room, 137 Coxe Ave. Please bring 
an appetizer to share.  We will have our own bartender and event space.                                            
Our holiday celebration will be a White Elephant Gift exchange.                                                                           
Rules here: www.whiteelephantrules.com.  
 
Please bring a gift wrapped to participate in the white elephant gift exchange.  The gift should 
have a value of $15.00 to $20.00.  Some ideas include ski socks, wine, homemade sweets and 
gift cards to local cafes and bars.  
 
Please email Susan with your attendance plans susanmac2@gmail.com  
 
Think Snow, 
 
Scott Hinkle jscotthinkle@gmail.com 
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NEXT MEETING 
 

 Date: Thursday, December 12, 2023  

          Location:  Asheville Sports Club back room.           

 137 Coxe Ave  

          Time:  5:30-7:00 pm 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  www.ashevilleskiclub.com 

 

The December meeting will be held at the Asheville Sports Club back 

room. 137 Coxe Ave.  Please bring an appetizer to share.  We will have 

our own bartender and event space. Our holiday celebration will be a 

White Elephant Gift Exchange.                                                                                                                                      

Rules here: www.whiteelephantrules.com 

Please email Susan with your attendance plans susanmac2@gmail.com  
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Newsletter Editor’s Notes 
 

Well folks, sometimes the best laid plans of mice and men go awry. 

This observation was stated by the poet Robert Burns to a mouse.        

I had not planned on an active ski year due to some leg and foot   

problems, but even my local skiing has been curtailed due to a            

pulmonary issue. My treatment has consisted of antibiotics, inhalers 

and an interesting device called an acapella machine. Perfect for a 

chorister, don’t you think? 

 

I hope to find that something will work to suppress the  coughing. 

 

What each of you need to do is get on board one of the great trips ahead. Read Susan’s trip 

update.  

 

And, while you are at it, have a Merry Christmas 2023!!  

 

Tom Bushar  tbushar@gmail.com 

 

 

Tom Bushar            
Avalanche Editor  
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 ASHEVILLE SKI CLUB LEADERSHIP CONTACTS 

2023-2024 updated 08/27/23 

  

EXECUTIVE OFFICERS 

President    Scott Hinkle   jscotthinkle@gmail.com  

Vice Pres (seeking replacement) David Lee   avlskiclub@gmail.com 

Treasurer (seeking replacement) Bill Melton    skibill@charter.net  

  Secretary   Susan Slettedal/Greg Caspers 357susan@att.net 

ggcaspers@gmail.com   

 Past President   Tyler Melton   avlskiclub@gmail.com   

   

BOARD MEMBERS  

Chairman   Liisa Andreassen   liisas66@gmail.com    

Max Pennington   maxepenn@gmail.com    

     Sunny Ruble   connieruble@hotmail.com   

     John Godts   jgodts63@gmail.com 

      Andy Crum   afcrum82@gmail.com 

   

ACTIVITY DIRECTORS    

Newsletter   Tom Bushar   tbushar@gmail.com                    

Membership   Max & Emmalyn Pennington maxepenn@gmail.com   

Webmaster    Tyler Melton   avlskiclub@gmail.com                    

  

CLUB TRIPS 

 Club Trips Chair   Susan Macdonald Robinson susanmac2@gmail.com  

 Club Trips Leaders  Danny Muse   danielpmuse@gmail.com  

    David Lee   tndave9@gmail.com  

      

 RACING    

    Race Director   Erik Sandstedt                        sweski@gmail.com   

    Junior Race Captain  Doug MacMillan    dpmacmillan@earthlink.net  

   Special Olympics   Sam Lloyd    zlloyd@windstream.net  

  

   

CRESCENT REPRESENTATIVE 

    Crescent Rep   Paul Dobson   paultdobson@gmail.com   

       

 CRESCENT TRIPS CHAIR    Susan Macdonald Robinson susanmac2@gmail.com 
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                                          Asheville Ski & Snowboard Club 

Membership Application 

www.ashevilleskiclub.com; ashskiclub@gmail.com 

Mail to:     

Membership Membership Type & fees:  

Asheville Ski Club  $  Single $35 

P.O. Box 211  $  Family $60 

Asheville, NC 28802  $  Junior $15(under 18 not part 

  of a family membership) 

Payment method:  $  Racer fee $35 per racer 

 Cash   

 Check  $  Total 

 
 

 

Last Name  First Name 

Last Name - spouse  First Name 

Address  City State Zip Code 

Primary contact: Home phone   Cell Phone  

Primary email address   

Spouse contact: Home phone   Cell Phone  

Spouse email address   

 

Children names (if members) 

Do you understand and agree that the information given here will be shared in the Asheville Ski Club Directory?  yes  no 

I am interested in the following activities: 

 day ski trips,  long distance trips,  racing,  learn to ski programs,  hiking,  bicycling,  camping 

Other   

Long distance resort/ski town trip request(s):  

  Waiver 
By signing this Application for membership in the WNC Skiing and Outing Club, I agree and understand that the Club is a voluntary 

organization, composed of and run by volunteers. I also understand that the Officers and the members have no professional or special 

training in conducting Club activities and do not hold themselves out as having such. I acknowledge that the skiing and outdoor 

sports have certain innate dangers and I understand these risks. I hereby release the Asheville Ski Club and the WNC Skiing and 

Outing Club, Inc. from any and all liability for any injury that I, or any member of my family, may incur as a result of participating in 

any Club activities, including economic loss. I understand and agree that the information given here is truthful and honest to the best 

of my knowledge and will be shared in the Club Directory. 

Signature:  Date:   

Signature (spouse if also joining):  Date:   

Guardian (if child is under 18 years old):  Date:   
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Susan’s Event Report and Update 
 

If you have not decided on a ski and snowboard trip with ASSC for 2024 please let us know that you are 
interested in one of our North America destinations.  We are quickly approaching deadlines for both 
the Mount Bachelor and Breckenridge trips.  This newsletter has all of the information for the trips 
and the contracts.  Please send me an email with your interest so I can save a room for 
you! susanmac2@gmail.com  

 

 

 

 

 

There’s a reason Breckenridge is often 

listed as one of the prettiest towns in 

America. Main Street is the heart of the 

historic district where over 200 buildings 

from the mining era are preserved and 

loved. Today they are boutiques, coffee 

shops, restaurants and stores.  

 

 

If you’re pining for winter magic, let Bend, Oregon, cast its spell on you. 

Whether you’re hungry for fresh powder or craving a quiet, après drink around the fire, 

fill your appetite—and your soul—with a winter vacation in Bend. 

The mountains around Bend get about 30 feet of snow per year, while the city receives 

less than 30 inches. This magnificent contrast sets the stage for your most diverse 

winter vacation ever. 
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Susan’s Trips Update (continued) 
 

 

Taos 2024 has 99 people signed up and space available if you would like to join. 

 

Iceland trip has 34 people signed up  The price goes up November 20 so please sign 
up before the 20th if you have an interest in going 

 

2025 January Ski week will be at Big Sky. Prices will roll out in the spring 

 

2025 adventure trip will be to Alaska ballpark price, 5500 to 6500. 

 

Spring convention will be in Myrtle Beach as before.  



8 

 

 

Comments from Race Director Erik Sandstedt 

 

Team, 

We are not part of the Nastar organization anymore due to cost. The yearly fee went from 
$750 to $1,500. If anyone is looking to race at the nationals they would need to join a local 
Nastar race. (Sugar and Cataloochee) 

 

New racers can't qualify outside a Crescent race and will have to do a qualification race with 
Crescent before being part of the race. 

 

Beech asked if we could race both races on Sunday instead of two days. The concern was 
that it might be too long a day for the far away travelers. And if we potentially got bad weather 
that day we would lose two races instead of one.  

 

They are trying to reduce the needs of gatekeepers and this will be covered by race workers 
as much as possible. Potentially used some outside volunteers.  

 

Cataloochee's Thursday night race will be slalom this season and not Giant Slalom. This will 
be fun! 

 

The race schedule is confirmed and will be as follows 

December 16 & 17, 2023 Appalachian Mtn, NC  

January 6 & 7, 2024 Sugar Mtn, NC  

February 3 & 4, 2024 Beech Mtn, NC Race  

February 10 & 11, 2024 Sugar Mtn, NC Race 

February 24 & 25, 2024 Appalachian Mtn, NC  

 

Erik Sandstedt  sweski@gmail.com 

Race Director  
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Member Business Cards 
 

We welcome you to share your business card by having it published in the Asheville Avalanche 
monthly newsletter.  Just send a copy of your card to Tom Bushar at tbushar@gmail.com. 
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ASC/Kit Lenders Offer 

 

Kit Lenders has offered us discounts for Asheville Ski Club members to rent "soft" wear 
like jackets, pants, gloves, and helmets. Also for summer gear as well. They will give us a 
10% rebate back that goes directly to the club as a fundraiser. 

We have added the promotion to the Perks tab. 

https://www.kitlender.com/ashevilleskiclub/ to sign up. 



23 

 

 

GoBE Campers is a new company specializing in building affordable, lightweight      
fiberglass campers that are easy to maintain, ultra-functional, and have maximum           
storage options.  Our design and craftsmanship center around simplicity, functionality, 
and comfort.   

 

If you are interested in learning more about this unique camper trailer or renting one 
and experiencing it firsthand, please contact me. 

 

Craig DeJong                gobecampers.com 

cell  919-636-0331      Instagram.com/gobecampers     
email  craigwdejong@gmail.com   Facebook.com/gobecampers 

      

 

    

 

 

  

 

 

 


